MEMORIAL RESOLUTION OF THE

ALLEN COUNTY BAR ASSOCIATION

PHILIP H. LARMORE

We are here today to pay our respects and to honor the memory of our colleague and friend, Philip H. Larmore, who passed away on February 3, 2019, at the age of 78. Phil was born on May 10, 1940 in Worcester, Massachusetts. He was raised in Anderson, Indiana during his youth and teenage years, and graduated from Anderson High school in 1958. Thereafter, he attended Indiana University, Bloomington, Indiana. He was a member of Sigma Alpha Epsilon fraternity, and majored in Economics. After graduation, Phil attended Indiana University Law School, graduating in 1965.

Phil married the love of his life, Janice G. Larmore, on August 18, 1962. They lived in married student housing in Bloomington, Indiana. At that time in their lives, their housing costs, including utilities, were only \$83.50 per month. Their marriage helped to unite Indiana University and Purdue University, as Purdue is where Jan had attended!

Phil and Jan have three children born of their marriage. Their daughter, Ann Andis, lives in Fort Wayne. Son, Kenneth, and his wife, Karla, live in Evansville, Indiana, and son, David, and his wife, Carolyn, live in Torrence, California. Phil is also survived by grandchildren Harrison, Kaitlyn, Sarah and Claire. He is also survived by his brothers, Steve and Robert. He was preceded in death by his brother, Richard.

Phil was very active in a number of local organizations. He was on the board of directors of SPCA. He was active in the Masons, holding a 33rd Degree. He was a member of the Scottish Rite

and a member of Mizpah Temple. Phil served on the Law Library Board of Directors and he was the attorney for the Fort Wayne City Council for several years. He also served as attorney for Northwest Allen County Schools for a number of years. Phil greatly enjoyed the time he spent performing in the annual Boar's Head and Yule Log Festivals at Plymouth Congregational Church.

During his years in the practice of law, Phil generally was in what is described as the general practice of law. He also specialized in wills, trusts, and estate administration. He was a member of the Allen County Bar Association, the Indiana State Bar Association and the American Bar Association.

During his years of practice in Fort Wayne, Phil practiced with the law firm of Adair, Perry,

Beers, and Mallers. In later years, he was associated with Don Clifford. Thereafter, Phil practiced independently and shared office space with Ron Gehring and Ken Scrogham. Phil retired from the practice of law in February, 2016.

Phil was a very good lawyer and greatly involved in the community. He was also a very great friend. We miss him dearly and will never forget him.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Allen County Bar Association gives public expression of its sorrow upon this, the occasion to remember and pay respect to Philip H. Larmore.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that this resolution be unanimously adopted by those present for this occasion.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that this resolution be transmitted by the Allen County Bar

Association to the members of the Philip H. Larmore family.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that this resolution be spread of record in the permanent records of the Federal and State Courts in Allen County to evidence the respect and admiration the members of the Bench and Bar had for their departed friend, mentor and colleague, Philip H. Larmore.

Dated this 15th day of July, 2019, at Fort Wayne, Indiana.



THE ALLEN COUNTY BAR ASSOCIATION

Andrew S. Williams, President

Bv:

The Honorable Nancy E. Boyer

Resolution prepared and presented by

Ronald K, Gehring